
     

Student Expectations 
When you come back to school, it will be some time since you were last there. Whilst we are doing everything 
we can to keep things as close to what they were before lockdown, there are significant changes to the way 
we must all work together. We are all very keen to get back, but our first priority must be the safety of staff 
and students. You must realise that if you act in any way which endangers others, the most serious sanctions 
will be implemented. 

• You are back in school to learn, and therefore positive learning behaviours will be expected. It is 
very important that you follow all the school rules immediately, including the new rules to keep 
everyone safe. 

• Each year group at school will be in a bubble, they must not mix with students in other year groups 
within school. Y12 & Y13 are considered as one bubble.  

• You will be taught in a ‘learning zone’, you will only be given access to certain areas of the school. 
Years 7-9 will be based in the same classroom most of the day. Years 10-13 will move between 
different classrooms in learning zones. There will also be a set of toilets for the use of your year 
group, you must only use those toilets. Make sure to wash hands thoroughly when finished. 

• You will also be given a ‘social zone’ where you must stay within your year group bubble before 
school and at lunchtime. 

• You will only enter and leave the school building via your year group bubble entrance. 

Year  Learning Zone Before school ‘social zone’ Lunchtime ‘social zone’ 

7 English Tennis Courts A Tennis Courts A 

8 Maths Tennis Courts B Tennis Courts A 

9 Science Picnic Area Tennis Courts B 

10 MFL/Hums  Basketball courts Basketball Courts 

11 Tech/Art/Music Food Hall Gym/Basketball Courts 

12 & 13 BSF BSF   BSF 

 

• You must behave responsibly on your way to and from school and you must sanitise or wash your 
hands upon arrival at school. You are advised to bring your own hand sanitiser and tissues into 
school.  

• Please do not arrive early to school, before 8.30. As soon as you arrive you must wait in your social 
zone for school to start. You will collected by your tutor. 

• You will be expected to wear full school uniform and follow the rules about make-up, jewellery etc. 
The sixth form dress code is suspended for the time being so that students don’t wear ties or suits 
which cannot be washed as easily each day. Students will be asked to wear sensible modest 
clothes for a working environment.  

• You must bring your own equipment into school: pens, pencil, ruler, calculator, protractor, compass, 
sharpener, glue stick, eraser, highlighter pens. 

• You must inform staff immediately if you feel unwell in any way. 


